
May 4, 2010          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations 

        Mark Van Breda, Roads Supervisor 

      
Re:  2010 Interlocking Brick & Concrete Sidewalk Maintenance Tender  
 

Recommendation: 

That the only tender for the 2010 Interlocking Brick & Concrete Sidewalk 
Maintenance be received; and further,  

           
 Don Hagar Contracting Inc.  $210,309.75 

 
That the quotation submitted by Don Hagar Contracting Inc., in the amount of 

$210,309.75 (tax included), be accepted.  

 
Background: 

The City of Kenora Roads Department puts out an annual tender for the repair 
and maintenance of the City’s interlocking brick and concrete sidewalks. The 

interlock brick sidewalks require ongoing rehabilitation to keep them 
structurally sound and safe from liability claims.  

 
The cost for the maintenance will be covered under two Operating Budgets: 

Water & Sewer and Roads. The cost for re-locating parking meters away from 
curbs will be covered under the Operating Budget account for metered parking. 

 
The Tender closed on April 22, 2010 with only one tender received, (taxes 

included): 
                

 Don Hagar Contracting Inc.  $210,309.75 

 
It is recommended that the only bid received from Don Hagar Contracting Inc., 

be accepted.  
 

The contract was awarded to Don Hagar Contracting Inc., in 2009, the lowest 
bid of 2 tenders received, in the amount of $249,929.40 (tax included).  

 
 

Budget:  2010 Roads & Sewer & Water Operating Budgets 
 



Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Resolution required. 

Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Vogrig, M. Van Breda 


